A Statement from AFGE Local 3403 on the Status of the Institute of Museum and Library
Services

Earlier today, the Institute of Museum and Library Services notified the entire staff that they are
being placed on administrative leave immediately. The notification followed a brief meeting
between DOGE staff and IMLS leadership. Employees were required to turn in all government
property prior to exiting the building, and email accounts are being disabled today. Museums and
libraries will no longer be able to contact IMLS staff for updates about the funding they rely upon.

In the absence of staff, all work processing 2025 applications has ended. The status of previously
awarded grants is unclear. Without staff to administer the programs, it s likely that most grants will
be terminated.



